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DECEMBER 2020 NEWSLETTER 

Happy Holidays to One and All! 

May you find some joy and peace in this unusual holiday season. 

At the December Board meeting, officers were elected for the coming year.  The Board line-up 

will remain the same:  President – Barb Chamberlain; Vice President – Jose Luis Vallejo; 

Secretary/Treasurer – Dennis Bierschbach.  The Annual Reports from the Annual Meeting are 

attached to this newsletter. 

Bloom Floralscapes (”Bloom”) has completed its final Fall clean-up; therefore, landscape 

maintenance is finished for the year.  Bloom has done two snow removals this season.  The 

snowplow bill is under budget so far. 

Fielding Tree Care has also completed its extensive Fall trim.  In the Spring, walk-throughs will 

be scheduled with both contractors to determine landscape needs, as well as treatment and trim 

needs for the trees. 

Similarly, an early inspection will be done to determine the necessity of any concrete work. 

Reminder:  In general, garage doors must be closed when not in use for entering or exiting. 

In light of the ongoing pandemic, the Board will continue to conduct its meetings by conference 

call.   

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. to be done by 

telephone conference call.  If you wish to attend by phone, please check with Saxony manager, 

Dave Littler, to be added to the contact list and/or to be notified in case there is a change in the 

schedule. 
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Your Saxony Board,   

 

Dennis, Jose Luis and Barb 
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